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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
With 2014 now behind us, let’s take a moment 
to review our council’s major accomplish-
ments and highlights. 
 
The Culinary Squad, as usual, performed their 
art to perfection.  With the multitude of off 
campus requests in addition to our Parish 
needs, the “Cooking Crew” continued to      
exceed all expectations. 
 
In March we kicked off the Inaugural Pay for 
Play Bingo event, which is now a monthly    
staple of charity fund raising.  The success of 
this event has allowed us to begin fulfilling 
Monsignor Marren’s request to support       
Sophia Academy.  In his honor, the academy 
has been receiving a monthly donation equal to 
half of the events proceeds. 
 
2014 also included our first Friday Movie 
Night.  This event has seen increased monthly 
participation, and has provided an inexpensive 
and wholesome opportunity for families to   
interact with parents and kids alike. With the 
addition of our new popcorn machine, it is 
much like a true cinematic experience. 
 
The annual Fish Fry proved to be one of our 
most popular fund raisers.  As always, this 
event’s success is dictated by the tremendous 
voluntary support we receive from all of the 
Brothers. With a record setting number of 
meals served at 8436, I am truly humbled by 
the outstanding efforts from all of our council 
members.  
 
On the heels of the “World Famous” Fish Fry, 
the Onion Sale has proven to be another very 
popular and profitable event.  As a council we 
sold over 2300 bags of onions this past year, 
which by the way exceeds 11 tons. The          
remarkable growth of this fund raiser could 
only be achieved with the combined efforts of 
our Brothers.  Thank you all. 
 
The second annual Membership Drive brought 
our council many new and enthusiastic     
members that have already begun contributing 
to our fraternal efforts. Thanks to all of you. 

 
This year also saw the start of the K of C   
Concert Series. We kicked it off with a perfor-
mance by “The Buggs”, a Beatles tribute band.  
As the table and ticket sales greatly exceeded 
our expectations, we realized that this event 
will become one of our more popular fund 
raising events.  We are looking forward to the 
upcoming spring concert. Here’s a hint, 
“Margaritaville”. 
 
Our council was honored to host the Statewide 
Financial Secretaries Training.  We hosted 
over 30 councils from around the State, and 
State Warden, Jim Clifford facilitated the 
training itself. We were also pleasantly sur-
prised by the appearance of State Deputy, 
Sandy Hillsman. 
 
Our Oktoberfest event turned out to be a rous-
ing success.  Our council received multiple 
awards including top recruiter and top insur-
ance agent in the State of Georgia.  We were 
also blessed by the presence of three State    
Officers, as well as, our Clergy.  
 
Desserts for Santa continues to be the “must 
attend” event of the Holiday Season.  This 
year’s event included some minor enhance-
ments which contributed to its overall success.   
 
The season also included another beneficial 
Monastery Fudge Sale. This year’s sale gener-
ated over $10k in proceeds for the Monastery.   
 
Lastly, the season concluded with our Annual 
Knight’s Christmas Party.  It was an affair to 
remember.  If you were 
unable to attend this 
year, make a point to be 
there in 2015.   
 
In conclusion, 2014 was 
a great year.  Let’s all 
strive to make 2015 
even better. 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 



2 

 

Brothers Progress to 2nd Degree on Dec. 17th 

       Greg Gillins                   Jeff Berklich               Dave Hartman 

2 

         Jason Dew                  Jim Langford              Tom Livengood 

Our council was honored to be able to send these six brothers 
over to Atlanta Council 660 on Buford Highway to take their 
second degree on December 17th. 
 
Our Chancellor, Bill Camden, arranged the reservations and      
accompanied the men to that venue. Atlanta 660 holds such a    
ceremony on the third Wednesday of every even-numbered  
month. We thank them for their hospitality and we congratulate 
these progressing new members. 
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Monsignor Kiernan’s 90th Birthday 
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On December 27th, 2014, All Saints Parish celebrated Monsignor Donald Kiernan’s 90th 
birthday which occurred the next day. 
 
He con-celebrated the 5 PM Vigil Mass at All Saints with Monsignor Marren  and the other 
parish clergy plus a very full congregation of well-wishers and a KofC honor guard of 15 
brothers. After the Mass, a reception was held in the parish hall with a champagne toast. The 
honor guards gave him the arched sword tunnel treatment at both the Mass and reception. 
Sir Knight Deacon Ed Krise presented the toast. 
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Monsignor Kiernan’s 90th Birthday (continued) 
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On December 28th, 2014, his closest friends treated him to a banquet at Sophia’s Italian     
Restaurant in Woodstock.  Special guests at the meal were the Dominican Sisters from Our 
Lady of Perpetual Hope Cancer Home in downtown Atlanta. He was very appreciative. 
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Bingo Profits Sophia Academy 

Parish Bingo—December Results 
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Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the December 18th event drew         
another respectable 97 paying players. This number was less than normal because of the Christmas 
festivities and vacations. Mount Vernon Road was also closed by an accident during our event. 
 
About $660 in prizes were awarded with even larger net profits.  Food and drink donations broke 
out about even as usual. 

 
It appears that the parish has embraced this fun social and charitable endeavor.  Spread the word. 

Cost is $15 for a whole evening of fun and fellowship. Bingo is held on the fourth Thursday of    
every month, start time is 7:30 PM. See you January 22nd 

 
Our pastor, Msgr. Marren, 
has requested that half of 
all our parish Bingo profit 
be donated to the new 
Marist Sophia (Pre-k-12th) 
Academy at 2880 Dresden 
Drive, Atlanta 30341. 
 
The Academy is trying to 
purchase a school bus as 
one of their first priorities, 
 
We have begun funding 
the new Academy as he 
has requested. 
 
More details about this 
new school are in the 
church bulletin. 
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Toys for Needy Children 
As part of the promotion for our Desserts With Santa event, we offer a FREE Santa 
picture for every New Toy brought in to help support the Dunwoody Police Christ-
mas Toy Collection program.  This is the 3rd year we have done this and each year 
yields better results.   
 
This year we gave away 38 FREE Santa Pictures and delivered over 50 toys to the 
Dunwoody Police Department. Grand Knight Dean Trantow and "Desserts" Chairper-
son John Buchholz delivered the toys to Sergeant Andrew Fondas. This is just       
another example of the value that the "Desserts" event brings to the Dunwoody/All 
Saints community. 
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Our Parish Fudge Sale on 
behalf of the Conyers Our 

Lady of the Holy Spirit 
Monastery was again very 

successful. 
 

The Great Biscotti, our Sir 
Knight Greg Crnkovich,  

reported that over $10,000 
in gross sales were recorded.  

 
The parishioners of All 

Saints again showed their 
generosity in purchasing 

Holy Spirit Fruitcake, 
Fudge, Biscotti, Coffee, and 

Honey prepared by the 
monks. Sales of these fine 

products are one of the  
mainstays of the monastery. 
We thank Greg and all his 
volunteers and customers. 

 

All proceeds from this sale went to the monastery. 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Continuing firm backing for Parish Bingo now  
supporting Marist Sophia Academy School. 

 
Strong Knight backing for Christ Renews His Parish 

(CRHP) men’s and woman’s retreats. 
 

Preparing for Jan. 25th Free Throw Tournament. 
 

Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Continued our collections  via a box at the door of 
McGivney Hall for “Pennies for Heaven” spare change 

given to Conyers Monastery.  Also see above. 
 

Collected 50 toys at “Desserts with Santa” on Dec. 6th to 
contribute to Dunwoody Police Christmas Program. 

 
Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2015. Two  
became priests last year. Two new candidates added. 

 
Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals. 

 
Preparing for two downtown nights at the Atlanta 

Homeless Shelter. 

Monastery Fudge Sale Success 
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 Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Retreat 

Attached is the brochure that can be used to reserve room in the 
Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) retreats already scheduled for 
February 2015. There are independent retreats for men and women. 
Save the date of the men’s retreat and encourage your wife to 
schedule the women’s. 
 
Over 50 knights have attended this spiritually-uplifting retreat over 
the past three years. You may also sign up on the All Saints web site 
allsaints.us if you wish. Handouts will be provided in church as well 
during the coming months. Join Us. 
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Fathers for Good 
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend any or all of the sessions listed below 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by the Knights of Columbus, International. 
 

A Journey Through the Bible 
“A Journey Through the Bible is designed to give participants a useful framework from 
which to read and understand the Bible. Jeff Cavins takes a chronological walk through 
the Bible story in a way that reveals God’s plan for His Creation; what went wrong at 
the beginning; and how God worked through history to reconcile his lost children to 
Himself while building His kingdom.   
 
Participants will learn how the major people, places, events, and themes of the Bible fit 
together within the central story woven throughout Scripture; Learn the 12 major time 
periods of salvation history and the story told in the 14 narrative books of the Bible; Dis-
cover the six covenants God made with humanity, leading to the establishment of the 
Catholic Church; See how the 14 narrative books fit in with the other 59 books of the 
Bible; Learn how to use the color-coded tools to remember the important time periods of 
the Old and New Testaments. 
 

The first session will be held on Sunday January 18th at 7am. 
 

   All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall   7:00 am – 8:30 am 
Participants should purchase The Bible Timeline - The Story of Out Salvation–  

by Jeff Cavins ~ $45. 

http://onlinecatholicstore.com/the-bible-timeline-the-story-of-salvation-study-kit-new-version-2-0/ 
   

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study 

Group is a gathering of men with young children who get together to 

discuss the scripture in reference to their lives and in the light of their 

Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experiences through friend-

ship, prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders in 

their marriage and family and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Chris-

tian values in their home, and community, and working to ensure that 

their relationship with God, their wife, and their Children are in order.  

Men do not need to be Knights to participate. 

Contacts:   Jeff Durthaler (770-730-9155)  

          or Michael Tobia (404-642-9313) 

http://onlinecatholicstore.com/the-bible-timeline-the-story-of-salvation-study-kit-new-version-2-0/
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Pay Council Dues Electronically !! 

Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting  more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name. 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2014 dues at about $41.50 for 
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. Jan 6th, 2014.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 
2nd Degree—Saturday, January 17th, Council 13204, St. Brigid Church’s Corbett Hall, 10 AM. 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  January 27th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
2nd Degree—Wednesday, January 28th, Council 10633, St. Benedict Church. 
 
2nd Degree—Wednesday,  Feb. 15th, Atlanta Council 660 on Buford Highway 
 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, (then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Bill Camden at billcamden@hoscs.com for more info. 
 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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http://www.kc11402.org/
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Where did 2014 go? It seems like it was summer yesterday and Easter was last week.  

I hope you and your family had a great finish to 2014. Now, the first quarter of 2015 is 

speeding by.  

Hopefully, you’ve established a few goals for this year. I’ve learned a great tip regarding 

resolutions. First, write them down. It’s not too late if you haven’t already done this. Commit 

your goals to paper and post it someplace you will see it often. Writing down a goal is the first 

step towards achieving it. I don’t know exactly how this works, but I’ve heard stories of the 

success this simple task can bring. Whether your goal is to exercise more, give more to charity, 

read more or watch less television, you’re more likely to accomplish it if you write it down. 

Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances. I recommend that you have a team 

of experts help you, and I should be among the first you sit with. Schedule some time to visit 

with me (John Knight, your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent) and I’ll     

provide an “insurance check-up” (at no cost!) that will quickly identify any gaps in your    

family’s life insurance program. And you’ll want to fill those gaps now, not later. Unlike many 

other products, you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance; you also need good health, 

and no one knows when your health could change. 

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the last time you received some-

thing for free that could be providing value to you and your family for generations? Call me 

today. 

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            
  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

        January Tip --  Insurance Checkup for 2015 
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January Birthdays  

Jerry McManus               1st 

Chris Outlaw                   3rd 

John Shaffer                    4th 

Greg Bankston                5th 

George Doyle                   5th 

Bernie Santa Maria        8th 

Rich Tomaszewski          8th 

Paul Barranco               10th 

Larry Cullen                  10th 

Bill Toomey                    10th 

James Foy                       11th 

Charles Gernazian         13th 

Fr. Bryan Small              13th            

Aaron Stecker                 13th 

Edward Zieseniss            13th 

Fred Quintans                 14th 

Mark Daniel                    15th 

Bruce Malinoff               15th 

Al Williams                     15th 

George Yuscavage          15th 

Mike Outlaw                   16th 

Lee Cullom                      17th 

Nick O’Kon                     18th 

Brenden O’Neil              18th 

Frank Seco de Lucena    18th         

Larry Gross                    23rd 

M. Patrick Callahan      24th  

Sean O’Neill                   24th 

Oscar Pereyra                25th 

Chris Callison                27th 

Paul LaFreniere             27th     

Richard Regruto            27th 

Rick Rother                    27th 

Chris Ferris                    28th 

Earl Cole                        29th 

Jim Gonzales                 29th 

Bryan Kler                     29th 

Michael Tobia                29th 

Conrad Fischer              30th 

Joe Liebsack                   31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
January Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         16th    Anthony & Dianne Jabaley               51 

         19th    Tim & Margy Lamb                          51 

         11th    Bennie & Bridget Mastrogiovanni    51 

           9th    Fred & Shirley Dyer                          50 

           9th    Ed & Carole Krise                             50             

           1st    Don & Karen Converse                     49                                                                                                                              

         11th    John & Doris Vander Wiele              46 

        22nd    David & DeDe Emery                        43 

           8th    Stan & Kathy Wasowski                    43 

           7th    John & Laura Stowell                        31  

         30th    Richard & Joann Regruto                 26 

         28th    Kevin & Sherry Flagg                        25 

         17th    John & Mackenzie Warren                17 

           4th    Vimal & Seany Mathew                        9 

         29th    Jim & Mary Jane Gonzales                  4 

        

12 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 
 
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Mike Walker            Wiley Maloof 
     George Swartz          Mark Foster 
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
     Jim Callison              Bill Peet 
       

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
 
   William O’Connor     Andy Diaz 
   John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 

   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
   Ray Gustin 
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
 

Paul Nacey   Jack Knight    Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
 

Our Beloved Widows 
 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale    Jaye Norman    By Hurt 
MaryAnn Delaria (Lehman)      Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy      Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe      Susan Cicero 
Pat Addison    Carol Bieszak    Helen O’Shea 
Winnifred Koss     Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell     Evelyn Wittman 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 

John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 

Tom Burleigh’s niece 

Bill Camden’s son, Conan 

Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 

Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 

Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 

Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 

Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 

James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 

John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 

Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 

Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 

Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 

Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 

David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 

Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 

Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 

Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 

Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 

Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 

Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 

Paul Mudge’s friends and relations 

Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 

Dominic Palermo’s mother 

Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 

Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 

Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 

Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 

Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 

Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 

Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20 

George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 

Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 

Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 

Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  

Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Memento Languorem 
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                   Memento Mori 
 

Sir Knight Ron Collins lost his younger brother Jim, during the Christmas season. 
Please prayer for him and for the family. 
 
Sir Knight Dennis Klein, of our Watters Assembly, lost his sister, Joanne Hanczrik, on 
Christmas Eve after suffering for three years. Please pray for them and the family. 
 
Our Chancellor, Sir Knight Bill Camden, lost his mother-in-law, Peggy Crowley, 84. He 
and wife Pat ask the Knights and CRHP brothers and sisters to pray for the grieving  
family members. 

49 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Bill H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Paul  J. Reale              11/10/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillian             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Bill Luckert                 770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com     
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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January 
 Council 

Mtg 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

16 

Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg 

January 2015 
        Sun           Mon                 Tue          Wed               Thur             Fri              Sat 

Free 
Throw 

Tourney 
10-2 PM 

Gym 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
Social 

Hall 6:30 

A Journey 
Through 
the Bible 
(page 9) 

Distribute 
Pro-Life Baby 
Bottles 

Distribute 
Pro-Life Baby 
Bottles 

Collect 
Pro-Life Baby 
Bottles 

Collect 
Pro-Life Baby 
Bottles 


